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January 5, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is an ordinance which will authorize the surplus and sale of portions of four parcels of county owned land to the city of Redmond, (city) for two separate road improvement projects, located in Council District 3.  A second enclosed ordinance authorizes the budget authority to transfer $205,000 of estimated Current Expense property sale revenue to the Parks, Recreation and Open Space fund.  The remaining $20,243 of sale proceeds for Transit Division property will be deposited in the Public Transportation fund. 

N.E. Union Hill Road:

The King County Department of Transportation, Transit Division, has one parcel of property, known as the Union Hill Metro Van Distribution Facility located at 18655 NE Union Hill Road in the city of Redmond.  The subject property is approximately 10.08 acres in size, level and at road grade and approximately 2,431 square feet is required by the city of Redmond for a roadway improvement project.  Access to the site is from NE Union Hill Road.  It is improved with paving, a small office and a vehicle service building.  

The city of Redmond has secured a special use permit which allowed it to move forward with construction to install sidewalks and to improve the left hand turn lane from NE Union Hill Road to 188th Avenue NE.  This construction requires the city to acquire approximately 2,431 square feet of land in fee.  The property was appraised at $19,448.  Three trees will also be removed from the right-of-way, for which King County will be compensated $795 for a total compensation amount of $20,243.  These values have been substantiated by King County’s review appraiser.  Although the parcel is improved, none of the improvements will be adversely affected by this construction.  

West Lake Sammamish Parkway/Marymoor Park:

An interlocal agreement for roadway improvements was entered into by King County and the city of Redmond in March of 2001.  This agreement allowed the city to move forward as lead agency on a road improvement project on West Lake Sammamish Parkway from NE 51st Street to Marymoor Way.  A copy of the interlocal agreement is attached.  The project consisted of widening a two lane roadway to include additional vehicular lanes with bike lanes on both sides along with required water quality facilities.
The subject site consists of a portion of 308.3 acre site known as Marymoor Park and is currently unimproved.  The city needs to acquire a strip of land in fee and numerous permanent easements.  The strip width ranges from 5 feet in width to 75 feet where a curve has been taken out of the roadway.  This strip is approximately 2,300 feet in length.  The total fee taking area is approximately 46,283 square feet or 1.06 acres.
There are also a total of six separate areas which will be encumbered by permanent easements totaling 33,508 square feet or .77 acres.
The city of Redmond has completed construction of these improvements to the West Lake Sammamish Parkway adjacent to Marymoor Park, of which King County Parks Division is the custodian.  Construction was completed under a special use permit and the terms of the interlocal agreement between the city and the county. 

The property has been appraised and the appraisal reviewed, with just compensation agreed to in the amount of $205,000.  This Marymoor Park property was originally purchased, in part, using Forward Thrust levy revenue and is owned by the county’s Current Expense fund.  Though the sale proceeds will be deposited in the Current Expense fund the second enclosed ordinance proposes budget authority to transfer the $205,000 from the Current Expense Fund to the Parks, Recreation and Open Space fund for the purchase of replacement park property.  This proposed transfer for replacement park property is consistent with the Forward Thrust levy provisions.  
The Facilities Management Division, Real Estate Services Section, finds the properties surplus to the county’s present and foreseeable needs.

Under K.C.C. chapter 4.56.100, when no county department has expressed a need for surplus real property and the property does not meet the criteria for affordable housing, the property may be sold to a governmental agency if deemed in the best interest of the public. 

Enclosed is a package of information for the property including right-of-way plans depicting the projects.
I recommend that these two ordinances be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Kevin Desmond, Division Director, Metro Transit Division, DOT


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, King County Parks, DNRP
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

